-2-

I cannot be too grateful to you for sending me this little book, nor to our friend, Miss Reid, for requesting you to do so. Perhaps it is a poor return for your kindness, to send you a little memoir of a friend I wrote some years ago, but Lord of the United Mine Workers told me once that Miss Reid had spoken of or lent this book to him, so I venture a copy to you trusting still to her good offices in case of need. It reveals a little of the spirit which lay bearing the creation of the Department of Labor in Canada and its early beginnings.

Again I should like to theme you for "The Passing of Bob", which I value for what it brings of the Light in which you dwell and of the immortal vistor which is yours.

With very sincere regers, Believe me,

Very incerely yours,

W. L. Mackenzie King.

W. L. Mackenzie King Papers
Volume 35